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President’s Message 

Greetings Fellow Guild Members, 
 
Spring is officially here and those hot, humid months are on 
the horizon.  Of course, here in Florida, we can stick our head 
in an oven and get the same affect!  Keep those air-
conditioners and your machines running and use those hotter 
days in doors for creativity!  Pedal to the medal ladies! 
 
Our snowbirds will be heading home after the April meeting.  
Our April meeting is a Pot Luck to say goodbye to our 
snowbird quilters for yet another year, and wish them a safe 
journey north.  For the Pot Luck, don’t forget to bring serving 
spoons and also plastic containers to bring your leftovers home 
with you, because we do not have use of the kitchen for dish 
cleaning, etc. 
 
The February 2017 Quilt Challenge went very well.  I would like 
to congratulate Linda Woytisek for her “Best Of Show”  
Mexican Star Quilt.  Also congratulations to our 1st, 2nd ,3rd and 
Honorable Mention winners; Linda Woytisek, Ruthanne 
McGookey, Sue House and Bonnie Hibbard. 
 
Our Annual Retreat for 2018 dates have been set for March 5th 
through 8th, 2018.  Stay tuned for more information and sign 
up sheets, costs, etc. in the near future.   Just as a reminder, 
we only have room for 40 quilters, so get your bid in early. 
 
We will continue to have our regular monthly meetings over 
the summer months at Jerome Brown Community Center and 
our classes will continue at the Enrichment centers as well as a 
few Sew-Ins, so read your newsletters to stay informed. 
 
As I had said at the last meeting, please start thinking about 
volunteering for our next Quilt Show and also the 
“Opportunity Quilt.”  Time goes fast and before you know it, 
2019 will be here. 
 
So, until next time my quilting friends……. 
May your needle be sharp and your bobbin be full, as well as 
your heart.  See you at the April Pot Luck meeting!  
 
Fondly – Your President, 
 
Barb Theriault 

2017 Fat Quarter Schedule  

January Red/White/Pink or Hearts 

February Greens or Shamrocks 

March 

Reproduction or Look-
alikes (i.e. Civil War, 
1800’s, 1930’s, or 
Shirtings 

April 
Spring Colors (Tone on 
Tone, Reading Solid) 

May Batiks Only 

June Red/White/Blue 

July Black, Grey or White 

August Beige/Tan/Neutral 

September Stripes or Plaids 

October Fall Colors 

November Christmas Theme 

December No Exchange   

 

  



Preview Distribute 

Kits 

Raffle Presented By Pattern 

Feb Mar Apr KCS* Prickly Pear 

Mar Apr May KCS* Grandmother 

Tulip 

April May June KCS* Ozark Trail 

May June July KCS* Rose Dream 

June July Aug Shirley Kerstetter Rabbit Paw 

July Aug Sept Marilyn Ryder Autograph 

Aug Sept Oct Ruthanne 

McGookey 

Flower Pot 

Raffle Block of the Month Schedule 2017/2018 
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*  See Marilyn Ryder to sign up 

Happy Birthday 

NEWSLETTER:  Call or send any information, suggestions, 

correspondence, tips, or sayings dealing with quilting to Barbara 

Theriault, 8181 Weatherford Ave., Brooksville, FL  34613; e-

mail: btheriault1@tampabay.rr.com; or call 352-597-8816 or 

Cell: 678-793-5335.  Next deadline is June 5, 2017. 

MAY 

Sharon Allard 10 

Sheila Jones 20 

Barbara Davis 24 

Ellen Green  27 

LaVeda Myers  28 

 

JUNE 

Annette Reyes  1 

Mollie Gibney  8 

Sally Cosenza 23 

Joanne Murphy  25 

Bonnie Holliday 26 

Kathleen Krause 29 

Rowena Cox 30 

FIELD TRIPS 

The Guild has planned the following trips for May, June and July, 

2017: 

Friday, May 19, 2017 

Trip to Sweet Darling Quilts in Westley Chapple and Quilter’s 

Quarters in Zephyrhills. Meet at  Sam’s on Cortez Blvd. at 9:30am. 

Friday, June 16, 2017 

Trip to Rainbow’s End and Country Quilts & Bears.  Meet at K-

Mart parking lot on Rt. 19 and Beacon Woods Dr. at 9:30am 

Friday, July 21, 2017 

Trip to Flip Flop Quilt Shop, 1010 Central Ave., St. Pete and Jay’s 

Fabric Shop Pasadena Blvd. St. Petersburg.  Meet at K-Mart 

Parking Lot on Rt. 19 and Beacon Woods Fr. At 9:30am 

 

If you have any questions, call Tekla Bell (727) 863-8504 

Meeting 

Type 

Day Date Place Time 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 4/26/17 Enrichment 

Center 

9:30 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 4/27/17 

(Pot Luck 

Lunch) 

Jerome 

Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 5/24/17 Enrichment 

Center 

9:30 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 5/25/17 Jerome 

Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 6/21/17 Enrichment 

Center 

9:30 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 6/22/17 Jerome 

Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 7/26/17 Enrichment 

Center 

9:30 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 7/27/17 Jerome 

Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:;30 

Let Shirley Kerstetter, our SUNSHINE LADY, 352-

686-9057, know about the needs or illnesses of our 

members. 

http://classroomclipart.com/cgi-bin/kids/imageFolio.cgi?action=view&link=Clipart/Birthday&image=4-10-07_28.jpg&img=6&tt=
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 2018 LAKEWOOD RETREAT – MARCH 5 – 8, 2018–  Our annual Quilt Retreat for 2018 will again be at 

Lakewood Retreat Center, 25458 Dan Brown Hill Rd., Brooksville, FL,  March 5th to 8th. Remember the 

retreat covers a room with two single beds and one double bed, with a private bathroom.  We will be using 

two buildings. Meals will be served Buffet style and we will have two sewing rooms, one very large room and 

one smaller room. The estimated cost per quilter this year will be approximately $155.00 to $158.00 due to a 

raise in rates and an additional tourist tax we had not been paying in the past due to their error.  We will again 

have the option of paying the entire fee, or a breakdown of 3 payments with the first due by October meeting, 

2nd payment in November and final in January. You will be receiving cost breakdown and a sign-up form via 

e-mail over the summer as soon as we confirm the actual cost.  As in the past, we only have room for 40 

quilters, so keep that in mind when you receive your form and sign up as soon as possible so you don’t miss 

out.  Several people have signed up for various duties for the retreat, but as yet we do not have the main 

coordinator. Also due by the February, 2018 meeting at the latest, we will need your sealed envelope with 

your contact/medical info to hold during the retreat in case something should go wrong.  More info and the 

sign-up form will be released via group e-mail soon. 

GUILD NEWS AND NOTES 

 2018 GUILD CHALLENGE -  “MY FAVORITE (Blank)” – As the winner of Best of Show for the 2017 

Guild Challenge, Linda Woytisek, with the help of Shirley Kerstetter and Ellen Green, has chosen the 

subject for the February, 2018 Challenge.  The subject is “MY FAVORITE  (Blank)_”  The idea is to make 

a quilt representing ONE of your favorite things.  It could be Pet, Broadway Musical/Play, Movie, Vacation, 

Flower, Dessert, Hobby, Song, Sport, just to name a few.  The possibilities are endless, so choose what 

you like the best.  You can use any color scheme, fabric, and embellishments if you wish. Get your 

creative juices flowing.  We would like to have a large participation.  If you have any questions, call Linda 

Woytisek (352) 666-1770 or e-mail her at 35april76@gmail.com. 

 2017 CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON – Nancy Jenkins has planned the Christmas Luncheon for 2017 to be held 

at Silverthorn Country Club on December 7, 2017.  The cost will remain at $25.00, the same as last year.  

Menu choices will be Beef or Turkey and a Vegetarian dish. We found the service to be excellent and the 

food very good at our 2016 luncheon and decided to do it again for 2017.  More info to follow. 

 FOOD BANK DONATIONS Our Food Bank monthly donations 

go to Shady Hills Baptist Church in Spring Hill.  We have noticed 

an increase in donations since more members have become 

aware of the location of the donation box, and were asked to 

contribute at least $1.00 each toward this worthy cause.  We 

thank you for your generosity.  We realize that the amount may 

drop a little over the summer because the snowbirds have gone 

home.  Because of this, there will be a possibility that the Guild 

will need to make up the difference to have a minimum of $50.00 

donation per month until the snowbirds come back in the fall. 

 2017 APRIL 27TH POT LUCK LUNCH  GUILD MEETING   Our Vice President, Nancy Jenkins is planning for 

a Pot Luck Lunch at our April meeting.  A list was passed around at the March meeting and members signed 

up for what they would bring. Remember, we are not allowed to use the kitchen equipment, so bring cold 

dishes, crockpots, serving spoons, etc.  Also, do not forget to bring plastic containers to take your 

leftovers home in.   



Calendar of Classes/Meetings 
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April 11th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – English Paper Piecing w/Karen Pilon. Location to be determined. 

April 18th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Camden Bag – Part I  w/Karen Pilon. Location to be determined. 

April 21st, 2017 – Friday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Camden Bag – Part II  w/Karen Pilon. Location to be determined. 

April 25th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Charm Pack Tote w/Beverly Abenante. Location to be determined. 

April 27th, 2017– Thursday  9:30am General Guild Meeting  (POT LUCK LUNCH) Jerome Brown Community Center, 

99 Jerome Brown Place, Brooksville, FL.  Off Cortez Blvd which becomes West Jefferson. 

May 9th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Disappearing Nine Patch – Arrow Quilt (Missouri Star) w/Ava Rossler  

Location to be determined. 

May 16th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Iron Caddy w/Cindy Fitzgerald. Location to be determined. 

May 23rd, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Sew-cial. Bayfront Enrichment Center. (this could change if a teacher 

comes forward)  We will keep you posted. 

May 27th, 2017– Thursday  9:30am General Guild Meeting  Jerome Brown Community Center, 99 Jerome Brown Place, 

Brooksville, FL.  Off Cortez Blvd which becomes West Jefferson. 

June 13th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Layer Cake Pattern (Missouri Star) w/Bonnie DeFranco.  Location to 

be determined. 

June 20th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Reversible Bag (Hobo Bag) Class w/Nancy Woodward.  Location to 

be determined. 

June 22nd, 2017– Thursday  9:30am General Guild Meeting  Jerome Brown Community Center, 99 Jerome Brown 

Place, Brooksville, FL. Off Cortez Blvd which becomes West Jefferson. 

June 27th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Plastic 3-drawer Quilted Cover w/Sharon Allard.  Location to be 

determined. 

July 11th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Embroidery Machine Know-How w/Tekla Bell and Kathy Chapman.  

Location to be determined. 

July 18th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Sew-cial.  Bayfront Enrichment Center. 

July 25th– Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Charm Pack Quilt w/Sandy Davis  Location to be determined. 

July 27th, 2017– Thursday  9:30am General Guild Meeting  Jerome Brown Community Center, 99 Jerome Brown Place, 

Brooksville, FL. Off Cortez Blvd which becomes West Jefferson. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Note:   Larger classes may need to be held at the Quarry.  We will determine after checking the 

sign-up sheet if the number of students is too large for the Enrichment Center, we will notify you that the 

class location will changed to the Quarry. 
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QUILT SHOWS/RETREATS 

May 6th and 7th, 2017  Gainesville, FL – Tree City Quilters’ Guild Show – “Where Stitches Bloom” 

The Tree City Quilters’ of Gainesville are holding a Quilt Show on Saturday, May 6, 10 am to 5 pm and 

Sunday, May 7, 10am to 4pm  at the Best Western Gateway Gran, 4200 NW 97th Blvd. West of I-75, Exit 390, 

Gainesville, Florida. A judged show of over 100 traditional, modern, and art quilts created by local quilters.  

Opportunity Quilt, Raffle Baskets, Vendor Booths.  The QUILTIQUE will have many handmade gifts and 

treasures for sale. And Entertainment by our talented musicians and VIGNETTES add to your enjoyment.  For 

more info go to www.treecityquiltersguild.com 

September 21 – 23, 2017  Quilt Fest Jacksonville – “Once Upon a Quilt” 

Prime F. Osborn III Convention Center, 1000 Water Street, Jacksonville, Florida 

Thursday, Friday and Saturday  9:00 am - 5:00 pm  For more info 

www.quiltfestjax.com  The Convention Center is located one-third mile west of 

downtown Jacksonville, adjacent to I-95 and just north of the intersection of I-95 and I-

10. It is served by JTA (City) bus and Automated Skyway Express (ASE) routes. 

Parking in the Convention Center Main Parking Lot is free.  

http://engagementrings.lovetoknow.com/image/35945~Thimble.jpg
http://engagementrings.lovetoknow.com/image/35945~Thimble.jpg
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Lakewood Retreat - 2017 
On March 6th - 9th, 2017 approximately 40 members attended our 4th annual Quilting Retreat at the Lakewood Retreat 
Center in the hills of East Hernando County.  Our Chairperson, Ava Rossler and all her helpers did a wonderful job.  We had 3 
days and nights of sewing, eating, relaxing, laughing and being with friends.  Everyone had a wonderful time and can’t wait 
until next year’s retreat.  Here are a few pictures of the retreat. 

And Sew 
It Begins ! 

Arrival and 
Set up.  We 
are Quilters’ 
Hear us 
Roar! 

Kathleen East – “My Table 
Runner is almost done. 
Think I’ll make a few 
more!” 

Two Sisters from the North, Sue House and 
Patricia Barnum enjoying their first retreat! 

The Necessary Energy Boosters!  Snacks 
of Course! 

Barb Theriault – “There she goes, 
cutting out paper dolls again!”  Panel 
#2 of #3.  Will she finish the whole quilt 
this time?  – “Only the shadow knows.” 

Quilters – “Start Your Engines!” 

Our Michigan Gals, Darla Matthews 
and Karen Pilon hard at work!  They 
are usually up to mischief!  What 
gives?? 

Hey Charlene Brodeur – “You are supposed 

to sew the fabric together, Not your 
fingers!” 

Nancy 
Woodworth 
and Nancy 
Jenkins – 
“Smile, we are 
on Retreat – No 
housework!” 

Rosemary is 
proud of her 
mystery quilt! 

Alma is 
working on 
the table 
centerpiece! 
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Lakewood Retreat – 2017 - Continued 

And Sew It 
Continues ! 

The Centerpiece Crowd!  Denise, Sharon, Darla, Charlene and Nancy  
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February, 2017 Quilt Challenge Winners – ”Complimentary Colors” 

Best Of Show/ 1st Place – Linda 

Woytisek – Mexican Star 

At our February 23rd, 2017 meeting the members displayed their 2017 challenge quilts – 
“Complimentary Colors.” The idea was to choose complementary colors from the color wheel ( any 
two colors directly opposite each other on the color wheel). You could only use two colors and 
also shades of the colors of your choice. A winner was chosen for 1st, 2nd, 3rd and Honorable 
Mention plus a “Best Of Show.”  There were so many creative entries that it was hard to choose! 

2nd Place – Ruthanne 

McGookey – Christmas Tree 

Mixed 

3rd Place – Sue House – 

Vietnamese Fighting Fish 

Honorable Mention – 

Bonnie Hibbard – Tequila 

Sunrise 

Congratulations Ladies – all your entries were wonderful 
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Guild Events  

2018 Quilt Challenge Info Trip To Rainbow’s End / Happy Apple Quilts 
February 17, 2017 

On February 17th we took a trip to Rainbow’s End and 
Happy Apple Quilt Shops.  We had about 29 ladies on the 
trip.  After our shopping experience at Rainbow’s End, we 
enjoyed a wonderful lunch at Café Alfresco in Dunedin 
before heading up to Happy Apple Quilts where we ended 
our day with more enjoyable shopping. 

These are just a few of the many mystery quilts that 
were shown at the March meeting.  About 40 ladies 
participated in our first ever mystery quilt class put on 
by Karen Pilon and Darla Matthews.  I think it will 
become an annual thing.  What will they come up with 
next year? 
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Show and Tell 

The ladies are showing their beautiful results of a Jacket Class they took from Bonnie 
Holliday.  And look at the backs.  Great job ladies. 

Patricia 
Barnum is 
showing her 
“Glitter 
Critter”  Wall 
hanging.  So 
pretty! 

Louise Isabelle is showing her “Midnight Stars” 
Quilt.  Just amazing and so colorful! 

A few more of the amazing mystery quilts.  
Too many to show them all!  Great job to all. 

Linda Godlewski displays her Christmas Tree Quilt.  
She worked on this quilt at the March Retreat.  Great 
job! 

Judy Thew tried her 
hand at a paper 
pieced landscape.  
She says never 
again! 

Donna Muro made 
this country wall 
hanging.  As a new 
quilter she is doing 
a great job!  It 
shows that she’s 
got the quilting 
bug and loving it! 
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This & That/Tips 

Useful Quilting Tips 

1. Carefully press the seams in quilt blocks by lifting the iron 
and placing it down on each new area without moving the 
iron across the fabric so you avoid stretching or distorting 
your fabric.  
 

2. Use plain water only when washing out water soluble marker 
pens from your fabric, and hand wash well, as detergents and 
ironing may set the ink permanently.  
 

3. Take photos and keep a written record of all your completed 
quilts. Make sure you label each of your quilts properly too on 
the back, so there is always a permanent record of who, 
when, and for whom the quilt was made.  
 

4. When photographing quilts out of doors, ideally choose a flat, 
vertical surface for your quilt to rest against so that it will not 
move with the breeze and blur in your photo.  
 

5. Use different widths of masking tape to guide you in an easy 
way to quilt parallel lines without marking the quilt top. 
 

6. Better to buy more fabric than you think you need for a quilt, 
rather than too little, as this allows room for mistakes, 
shrinkage or making a sample block, and for building your 
stash. 
 

7. Look around you - when designing patterns for your quilt, 
don't forget you can use everyday items to draw around. 
Plates, cups and saucers and even cookie cutters all make 
great templates. 
 

8. Make your quilt rod / hanging sleeve from a patchwork of all 
the fabric used in your quilt. Then, if you need to repair 
anything on the quilt top later, you will have a selection of the 
right fabrics to use.  
 

9. If possible, lay your batting out flat somewhere for a couple of 
days to allow it to relax before you quilt it, so you don't get 
caught with wrinkles or creases. 
 

10.  Just iron your fusible web around the edges of your larger 
appliqué shapes, and you can then cut away the center 
portion to get rid of excess bulk and stiffness, which will 
make appliquéing easier, and your finished quilt softer.  
 

11. Everyone has UFOs (Unfinished Projects). Make the effort to 
go through them and decide what you do actually want to 
finish, then you can cull the rest and either give them to 
friends or charity, or sell them.  
 

12. Ensure your binding goes on smoothly by running a row of 
stitching around the edge of the quilt to hold all three layers 
together, before you attach it.  
 
 

Cleaning Your Iron From Fusibles 

1. While the Iron is still hot, lay a paper towel on the edge of 
your ironing board.  Move the hot iron back and forth on 
the paper towel to get as much fusible off as possible, then 
turn the iron off. 
 

2. After the iron cools down rub the sole plate with a Mr. 
Clean Magic Eraser to remove the remainder of the fusible 
and dry off with another paper towel. 

Recipe Corner 
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